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MEMORANDUM 

DATE: January 20, 2022 

TO:        Parks Recreation and Beaches Advisory Board    

FROM:        Phil Thornburg, Parks and Recreation Director 
 
SUBJECT:    Pickleball Courts at George English Tennis Center (GETC) 
 

The City of Fort Lauderdale approved a 200-million-dollar bond referendum in March 2019 to 
make improvements to our park system.  As such, we have been diligently working on the 
development and implementation of these park improvements.  
 
The Parks and Recreation Department in consultation with the Coral Ridge Neighborhood plan 
to add six (6) pickleball courts including lights and fencing to be paid for out of the bond dollars 
for George English Park for a total amount of $187,540.00.  The anticipated project duration will 
be roughly 12-16 weeks from start to finish.   
 
The Parks and Recreation Department is requesting approval to move forward with park bond 
dollars to fund the installation of these courts. 
 
 
 
 
/Attachments 
 
 
 
CC:   Carl Williams, Parks & Recreation Deputy Director 
 Enrique Sanchez, Parks & Recreation Deputy Director 
  


